
 
 

 

  

January 29, 2020 
 
Dear Senator Kiehl, 
 
I am writing on behalf of Southeast Alaska Independent Living (SAIL) with full support for 
Senate Bill 121. This bill will ensure that Central Council Tlingit and Haida Indian Tribes of 
Alaska (CCTHITA) are able to continue their administration the Temporary Assistance for 
Needy Families (TANF) program for their tribal members and their families. 
 
Last year SAIL served more than 1,400 seniors and people experiencing disabilities throughout 
Southeast Alaska, a coverage area similar to CCTHITA’s geographic reach. With more than a 
third of SAIL consumers identifying as Alaska Native, we have partnered with CCTHITA in a 
multitude of ways to promote independence and self-sufficiency for those experiencing a range 
of disabilities. Most recently this has included CCTHITA’s support with a three year federal 
demonstration project focused on increasing SAIL’s services in Southeast’s rural villages. 
 
One of the CCTHITA programs key to promoting individual and family independence is TANF. 
As a Center for Independent Living, SAIL passionately believes that individuals with disabilities 
are their own best advocates and are best equipped to make decisions that impact their life. For 
the people we serve seeking stability, programs such as TANF are critical in providing a 
foundation of safety and security as individuals and their families chart a new path forward 
toward independence with dignity. 
 
While this tweak to existing statute is minor, the impact is, without a question, tremendous for 
our tribal sisters and brothers, especially those who experience disabilities.  
 
Thank you for your sponsorship of Senate Bill 121! 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Tristan Knutson-Lombardo 
Assistant Director 




